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Novel  Chapter 3026 -Hayden did not say one more sentence. 

When he gave Joanna a chance, he also gave himself a chance. Before he met 
Joanna, he couldn’t imagine what kind of woman he should find as his wife in the future. 

Because he had lived for so many years and had never been tempted by any woman. 
However, he had imagined that his future wife should be on par with him, because only 
in this way could they have a common topic. 

He never thought that Joanna would change his mind. 

After hearing what she said, Joanna’s heart was turbulent and it was difficult to calm 
down. 

“Why don’t you talk?” Hayden glanced at Joanna while waiting for the red street lights. 

Joanna looked at him and said sincerely: “Hayden, you know, I always feel that I am not 
good enough for you. So even if I like you, I dare not say it out. I don’t want to make fun 
of myself, and I don’t want to add trouble to you. But now, you are willing to give me this 
chance, I want to say, I am willing to try. No matter what the result is, I have no regrets.” 

Hayden was silent for a moment, then blurted out, “What do you like about me?” 

This sentence was a common line in romantic movies, and he would normally be 
disgusted by it if he heard it, but now he said it. 

“You look good, and you are a very calm person. You are honest and kind to other 
people. You don’t worry about making people laugh when you say it. I’ve even thought, 
“Maybe you’re not so wealthy.” If you’re just an ordinary guy, I’ll go after you.” When 
Joanna said this, her cheeks became slightly hot, “Isn’t it ridiculous?” 

Hayden said: “If I don’t have money, the Hayden you know might not be the Hayden in 
front of you.” 

He knew how important money was in this society. 

“Well. That’s why I think I’m ridiculous. After I calmed down, I still think that you are who 
you are now, which is the best arrangement. Even if your future wife is not me, I will 
bless you.” Joanna smiled and said, “Hayden, you are willing to give me a chance 
because of your two children, right?” 

“Yes.” Hayden didn’t want to deceive her. 

Joanna responded, then lowered her head. 



Hayden added: “In addition to this factor, there are other reasons. My family likes you 
very much, and when I am with you, I am also very relaxed.” 

“Actually, it’s not how good I am, but your family is very good. If you change to another 
normal woman, your family will treat her very well, and she will behave well in front of 
you. I’m so lucky.” Joanna looked inferior, but she was not really inferior. 

She just looked at the problem more thoroughly. 

Compared with the rich and famous ladies who could stand with Hayden, Joanna had 
no advantage. 

She could only work hard and do everything she could to get better. The rest, let nature 
take its course. 

“There have always been unlucky people in this world, and there have always been 
lucky people. Since you think you’re lucky, you should try your best.” Hayden 
encouraged her. 

“Hum.” Joanna suppressed her excitement and responded. 

The car soon arrived at the villa area. 

After arriving home, Joanna went to the guest room to fetch daily necessities for 
Hayden. 

“These are new, never used.” Joanna placed the daily necessities for him on the 
washstand in the bathroom, “But there are no clothes for you here. You should take a 
shower today, right?” 

“It’s done. You don’t have to worry about me, you can help your mother clean up!” 
Hayden is used to being taken care of, but now Mrs. Picard needed someone to take 
care of her even more. 

“Well. Then I’ll go out first.” After Joanna finished speaking, she exited the guest room. 

After coming out of the guest room, she went back to the room to take a shower, and 
then went to help her mother pack her things. 

An hour later, Joanna came downstairs with a luggage bag. 
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Novel  Chapter 3027 -A bodyguard immediately walked up to her: “Miss Picard, I’ll take 
you to the hospital.” 

The bodyguard who lived with them and assigned specifically to keep Gia safe. 

Joanna usually wouldn’t tell him to do anything, as long as he stayed at home. 

“Thank you.” Joanna felt that Hayden asked the bodyguard to send her off. 

After arriving at the hospital, Joanna saw that her mother was already asleep, so she 
turned off the lights in the room and lay down on the accompanying bed. 

After lying down, she couldn’t fall asleep. 

She was so happy inside! 

If mom hadn’t fallen asleep, she would have told mom the good news. 

Joanna turned on her phone, wanting to tell Juliette about it. 

Joanna: [Juliette, are you asleep?] 

Juliette: [No sleep, no sleep! You message to me so late, do you have something to 
say?!] 

Joanna: [My mother was hospitalized with appendicitis.] 

Juliette: [Huh? What about today? I’m going to see my aunt tomorrow, don’t worry! 
Appendicitis is just a minor operation, nothing will happen!] 

Joanna: [Yes. I don’t worry about my mother. The doctor said that it will be fine after 
surgery. I sent you a message because I wanted to say something else… just… 
Hayden said tonight that he would give me a chance. I’m so happy! Even if it doesn’t 
work out in the end, I’m so satisfied!] 

Juliette: [F*ck! I knew he liked you! Otherwise, how could you possibly live in such a 
large villa? Also, have nanny bodyguards serve you, because what is this but love?!] 

Joanna: [The villa and the nanny and bodyguard are all because of the children. It has 
nothing to do with me! He is willing to give me a chance, also because of the child. Even 
so, I am still very happy, because I really like him! He is the most handsome man I have 
ever seen in my life!] 

Juliette: [Chick! I want to die of envy! Joanna, you must seize this opportunity! As long 
as you marry Hayden, I can follow you to the top! When you break into the top wealthy 



family, you must help me find a rich and handsome man. My future happiness depends 
on you!] 

Joanna: [I’m not very sure. But if I can marry Hayden, I will definitely help you find a 
suitable man in the future.] 

Juliette: [Don’t panic! If you want to grab a man’s heart, you only need to master two 
tricks! The first move is to grab his stomach! I don’t need to teach you this, do I? And 
you’re good at cooking, too. The second move is to grab his body! As long as you do 
these two things well, it is guaranteed that he cannot leave you.] 

Joanna: [There are women everywhere who can do these two things to him. I still don’t 
think about it, I will cooperate with what he asks me to do! He is more assertive, and he 
probably doesn’t like people who make their own opinions.] 

Juliette: [All right, all right! Anyway, if you are unsure about paying attention, just ask 
me, and I will definitely help you!] 

Joanna: [Mmmm!] 

After sending the message, Joanna hugged the phone with a sweet smile still on her 
face. 

next morning. 

Avery came to the hospital to visit Joanna’s mother. 

“The doctor told you that you can’t eat today, right?” Avery came to chat with Mrs. 
Picard. 

At the same time, this was also the first time Avery saw Joanna’s mother. 

Avery had wanted to visit Joanna’s mother for a long time, but she never had the 
chance before. 

“I told you. The doctor is very responsible.” Mrs. Picard leaned on the bed and said 
emotionally, “I’m sorry to trouble you to make a trip. I have a small problem. You don’t 
want to come for surgery tomorrow.” 

“I’ll come to see you with my husband tomorrow. Although Hayden and Joanna are not 
husband and wife, it is still possible that they are not married yet. We might be in-laws in 
the future!” Avery said with a smile. 
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